Lisle Woman’s Club
General Member Meeting minutes 
September 7, 2022
There were 22 members and 7 guests
 
Program: Tatiana Weinstein from the Lisle Library provided us with an update on the Library construction.
 
Meeting started at 7:30 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and the “Collect”

Recording Secretary: Eileen B. provided the May 4, 2022 meeting minutes and made a motion to accept the meeting minutes and Liz Sullivan seconded.  

Corresponding Secretary: Liz S. ask if anyone is not getting the newsletter to let her know. She suggested to print out it and bring to meeting to make it easier to take notes during the meeting. Karen also reminded Committee Chairs that if you get a Thank-you notes, please be sure to send it over to Liz so she can place it in the newsletter.

Treasurer’s Report:  Pat B. advised the Audit of the Books was completed on August 9, 2022 by Nancy Oij and Julie Tillotson. Both CDs’ are due this year. The 2 year one was renewed for another 2 years on August 18th and The 1 year one will renew on Sept 3rd for another year. She included the 7/31/22 reports. This is the final end of the year reports where our checkbook balance was $18,322.84.  For this year, she has changed the Budget report to reflect all the months: Income and Expenses. She provided this year’s proposed budget. The Budget committee members were Nancy Oij, Karen Burris, Joanne Ehrhardt, Mary Costello and herself. Some of the highlighted in changes include:
· Using numbers for the 50 members
· Kept Philanthropy budget at $10k
· Increased membership to cover the Tea this year.
· Memorial were voted into the bylaws from $25 to $50 so the budget was raised to $100 to cover 2 memorials a year.
Lorna T made a motion to accept the 2022-2023 Budget. Liz S. seconded. Motion carried.

Vice President/Program Chair’s Report: Nancy O. was absent. Karen gave a brief summary of the upcoming programs. Next month, La Bella Petite and will be using Oui yogurt jars. So if you have some, please bring them to the meeting. Our November meeting will be held at the Village Hall because the Police Station is an early voting site. We will no longer give out flowers for members’ birthdays but you will still get a card,
President’s Report: Karen B. provided a brief summary on reports that we send to GFWC. 2021 awards presented to us from 5th/6th District
Best Continuing event for Garden Gait
Leadership – 1st place
Communication and Public relations (Facebook) – 1st place
Civic Engagement & Outreach (For Voting) – 1st place
Arts & Culture (Jr High writing contest) – 1st place
Environment (Storm drain project) – 2nd place

Karen has a 2023 Big Idea sheet she is going to pass around. It came from GWFC Illinois.  It can be submitted any time this 2022/2023 year. Committee Chairs submit their meetings dates and information to Eileen or Nancy so they can add it to the website calendar.  She also mentioned search engines to access website needs to be via Chrome or MS Edge. Also check your spam folders if you are not receiving LWC emails. Theme for this year is Volunteer – we can make a difference in our community. 

Committee Reports: Volunteer – we can make a difference in our community
· Federation Representation: With the combination of the 6th with 5th, we now have additional 5 more clubs. Upcoming “Wisdom from the Wizard/chat with GFWC President” will be via zoom on September 12th. Additional seminars coming up in September/October.
· Membership: Kathleen introduced the guests and new members. New member orientation is tentatively scheduled for October 23rd.
· Membership Tea: 44 guests and 22 members will be attending. She reminded and thanked everyone about the donation of food. Please wear LWC GG shirt. Members will be assigned to tables. Brenda’s daughter will be singing. They advertised by sending 350 handwritten postcards, sent 40 emails, posted on Next Door, Green trail newsletter, Facebook, poster at Library and word of mouth.  
· Member: Membership questionnaire needs to be filled out each time along with $40 fee. We can take credit cards. Membership directory will be updated with the new members’ information and uploaded to website. 
· Fundraising & Development
· Bunco : Joanne advised the event will be at Stilins on October 13 at 6pm, playing starts at 7pm. It will be limited to 40 participants. It will include 50/50 raffle ($2 each or 3 for $5), pizza, salad, water, pop and asking members to bring desserts. There will be a cash bar. The fundraiser cost is $25 per person. She is took names of members interested in helping out. We will research payment via website. All proceeds go into Philanthropy. 
· Garden Gait: Eileen thanked everyone for the successful event by making over $10,400. She provided a brief description about the event for our new members and guests. Eileen is looking for a co-chair to help out this year and take it over the following 2 years.
· Public relations: Joanne talked about the Lisle Uncorked event that we recently volunteered at for the Chamber of Commerce. She also thanked Tom Battle for his assistance.
· Website: Eileen indicated that she and Nancy will be doing some updates to the website at the end of the month.  She will get the new members information and so they can get access to the website. The LWC brochure has a QR code that you can use to get to the website.
· Environment:  Dot reminded everyone about bringing in items (see newsletter for list) to the meetings for recycling. The newest item is corks and she will be collecting at the meetings.
· New Butterfly Project: Lorraine and Dot are exploring establishment of a monarch butterfly habitat. Where they want to work with students at St. Joan of Arc, Lisle High/ Jr. High school, or Benet. They will be working with the DuPage Conservation Corp. on the process.
· Scarce Outing: Dot advised the outing to the Scarce Open House will be September 17th and she has a signup sheet for a car pool to the event.
· Free the Girls project will continue this year. Last year we collected 400 bras. They are dropped off at the Second Chance resale shop.
· Spring clean-up: Will occur again next spring at the Lisle Park District.
· Civic Engagement & Outreach:
· Voting: Liz indicated there are 6 members who can registered people to vote and also if you have a Driver License you are probably already registered to vote. They will be helping the League of Woman voters will registration of High school students who are eligible to vote. This will happen on Sept 20th.
· National Night Out: We will be participating next year.
· Support our troops:  Lorna will handling the project with Stand Down/ Hines VA hospital in November.
· Christmas Families: More information will be forth coming.
· Education & Libraries: Luisa will be heading up the committee. Kathleen has the September book “The Dutch Book” available. The website will have the information. Deanna Daly is still stamping books we received for the Lisle Township food pantry.
· Arts & Culture: Lorna advised our winner from last year’s writing contest has now won at the State level. They will find out more on what is going at the National level. 
· The committee will be doing another project at Villa St. Benedict. They will be making gift tags with the Assisted Living residents. All members are invited to help out once the date is confirmed with Villa St. Benedict.  
· Social Events: Lorna will be looking on scheduling social events such as attending a play at one of the local colleges.
· Health & Wellness: Mary mentioned that it was Suicide Prevention month. She also advised that the Lisle Fire department gives CPR classes quarterly. The next class is September 24th 9am to 11:30am and the cost is $25. The next class is December 17th.  There Edward/Elmhurst offers 2 classes general class (you do not get a certification) and CPR class. Mary is sending out sign-up if interested to do CPR class as a group.
· Philanthropy: Marie talked about where the funds the committee gives out goes to. Members are always welcomed to give suggestions on possible organizations for donations.

Old Business:
· Chick Change: Karen is looking for volunteer(s) to handle up the effort.
· Naperville Woman’s Club “Witches Night Out”: Contact Pat or Liz is interested in helping out. Karen said our October meeting we will be dressing up our meeting in October.

New Business:
· Lisle Elementary School: Pat advised the school is looking for gardeners to help prep the roof top garden in the spring and do a fall clean-up.
· Lorna has an idea for a new award called Spark Plug award. The award to recognize a member who went above and beyond the past year.

Next General meeting is October 5th
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Meeting concluded at 9:13 pm after Lorraine K made a motion to adjourn and Liz S. seconded.

Submitted by Eileen Briggs
Recording Secretary
